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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 -- OCTOBER 2011
Our Council Meeting was held on October 4 with 18 Brothers in attendance.

NOTES FROM OUR GRAND KNIGHT WALTER ZIMMERMAN                                                                            1. October has been designated by Supreme as Respect For Life Month. We will 

    display Respect For Life posters in our parish and encourage parishioners to

    donate items to the Heart of Mary Pregnancy Center in York. 

2. On October 22 from 10 AM to 2 PM a Soccer Goal Competition being sponsored by the Knights will be held in Shelley Park in York Township.  Please bring your children if you wish to have them compete.
3. I have applications for the Knight’s State College Scholarship. Please contact me as these Applications MUST be received at Supreme by December 31, 2011.
4. The Knight’s Memorial Mass will be held a[image: image1]t the Cathedral in Harrisburg on November 6th at 12:15 PM.
5. We currently have 130 members and 40 participants in the K of C insurance program.   
NOTES FROM OUR DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT DOUG KESTER

The Chicken BBQ’s are now over and were successful.

We made a $500 payment to St. Rose and a $50 payment to the School for the use of their kitchens during the 2010 - 2011 for our BBQs.

DEGREE DATES - CHESTER YOUNG

A First and Second Degree will be held at St. Rose School on November 20th.

A Second Degree will be held at the Knights Hall in McSherrystown on October 17th and in New Oxford on October 23rd.

A Second and Third Degree will be held at St. Patricks in Carlisle on October 30.

CORRESPONDENCE
Father Hoke thanks us for helping to pay for the new A/C units.

Sister Jane sent us a Thank You Note for our helping in obtaining the books for the RCIA candidates.

CHURCH PROGRAM REPORTS - SCOTT KURTZMAN
Please consider signing up to help the Parish provide a Christmas meal to the lonely and less fortunate on Christmas Day.  Many volunteers are needed. Please see your Parish Bulletin for further details or contact the Parish Office.

GOLF TOURNAMENT - PAUL FLAHERTY

Our Tournament was a success.  Thanks to all who participated in this event.  Financial details will be given at the November Council Meeting.

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE - GARY AMSBAUGH

Our Annual Christmas Dinner/Dance will be held on DECEMBER 10th. Cost is still $30 per person.  All must be 21 years old to attend.  This event will be held in the Rainbow Room of the Valencia Ball Room. A DINNER/DANCE FLIER WILL BE SENT TO ALL. 

WE REALLY NEED YOUR PARTICIPATION IN THIS EVENT AS WE ARE UNDER CONTRACT.   ANY QUESTION GIVE ME A CALL AT 764-6145, THANKS!!

ADORATION CHAPEL - JOE PALMIERI

THE FOLLOWING KNIGHTS CHOSE TO BE WITH OUR LORD AT THE ADORATION CHAPEL - BROTHERS ALTHOFF, MANNING, GERZEWSKI AND GROVE.

NEW BUSINESS

Coal Tickets were due on October 12th and Football Tickets are due October 24!!!

Our Council has voted to give $1200.00 to Seminarian Bennett Smith to help with his education.

MALVERN RETREAT - RICHARD BOSCO

Join some Brother Knights at the Malvern Retreat on November 18 to 20.  It is a place for prayer and reflection.  Call Brother Rick Bosco at 292-0699 for information.

OUR 50/50 WINNER WAS BROTHER DELLER IN THE AMOUNT OF $31.00

THE NEXT COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE HELD ON TUESDAY NOVEMBER 1, 2011
BROTHER KNIGHTS, FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:

M/M Joseph Holtz, Spencer Family, Washington Family, Leigh Family, Kenneth Rose Leigh, Hilbert Family, Mimi Young, Joseph Hadley, Sarah Dipitro, Mary Arvin, Norma Warner, Father Hoke, Doris Carroll, Keith Carroll, Gus Hartinger, Linda Jenkins, Logan Patrick Coldron, Clete Rogers, Robert Rogers, Jerry Senft, Steve Warner, Mary Kester, Ed Bamberg, Dodd Finale, Norma Beyer, John Miklusek, Laura Kuntz, Butch Boyd,Karen Whorley, Rick Crouse, Joe Keffer, and Michael Bosco
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